
January 24, 1964 

Mr. J. E. Curry 
Chief of Police 

Subject: Request for an M. N. McDonald 
Fund by Mrs. Kathryn Rogers 

Sir: 

Mrs. K. Rogers requested by letter on January 12, 1964 that 
Officer M. N. McDonald be allowed to accept contributions 
as a reward for his arrest of Harvey Lee Oswald. Mrs.Rogers 
travels and several attempts were made before I was able to 
discuss this with her on January 23, 1964. 

I explained the rules and regulations which prohibit accept-
ance of such gifts and expressed appreciation for her in-
terest in Officer McDonald and the Dallas Police Department. 
Mrs. Rogers thanked me for discussing the matter with her but 
stated that the views expressed in her letter remained un-
changed. 

As I started to leave Mrs. Rogerts home she asked me if I 
knew what happened to her personal check which was sent to 
the Herald. She stated that Mr. A. C. Green had said the 
check would be forwarded to Officer McDonald. - Mrs. Roger's 
check in the amount of $5.00 had been forwarded Officer 
McDonald who turned the check over to Lieutenant Frank Dyson 
of the Special Service Bureau. I am having this check 
returned to Mrs. Rogers. 

Respectfully submitted, 

HCK:nw 

H. C. C. Kockos 
Inspector of Police 
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